New Course Proposal:  English 596

Studies in Literature and the Other Arts

Proposal:  To add a new course to the English undergraduate curriculum in interdisciplinary forms and themes, focusing on the connections between literature and the other arts.

Proposed description of course in Course Offerings Bulletin:

English 596 Studies in Literature and the Other Arts
Studies English literature in an interdisciplinary context.  Period and context will vary:  possible topics are modernism and music, romanticism and painting, Elizabethan literature and iconography.

2 2-hr cl.  Repeatable to a maximum of 10 cr hrs.

Course Rationale:

This course simply formalizes what has already been in place for many years:  many of us teach literature from an interdisciplinary angle, whether it is through the music of the modern period, the art of William Blake, or the photographic portraits of Hawthorne’s America.  As the university encourages departments to connect across the colleges, and as interdisciplinary studies programs flourish across undergraduate and graduate programs, it is an oversight that our extensive curriculum of undergraduate offerings does not include a course where interdisciplinarity is expressly encouraged, where the idea of interdisciplinarity is the particular focus.  Studying literature alongside the disciplines of painting, sculpture, music, photography, and dance has its own particular rewards, and will attract students from all colleges and all departments.  The course is designed to introduce literature students to ways of thinking outside of the text, so the introduction to other disciplines will not require any special knowledge:  expertise in the other field is not then a prerequisite for students interested in the course.  

These courses can be adapted for each instructor to match any field with any discipline:  the only one left out is film, since that has its own set of courses.  The department’s Media Manager initiative will greatly facilitate this course, as its media library will be able to hold both sound and visual clips.  The course can be expanded to include disciplines as far afield as particle physics and geology, though for the moment, given our current faculty interests, it would appear that the fine arts make the best fit.  Concurrence will then be required for history of art, comparative studies, and music:  these departments may well have students who would greatly benefit from this course.  It can be offered once a year, or more frequently as instructors and students request it.  

